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HARVARD	WATER	-	SEWER	COMMISSION	

MINUTES 

Wednesday, June 1, 2022 
Virtual Meeting Held in accordance with Governors Executive Order Suspending 

Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law 

Cindy Russo, Chair          Kyle Hedrick          Richard Maiore 

Present: Cindy Russo, Chair, Kyle Hedrick, Commissioner, Rick Maiore, Commissioner, Tim Bragan, 
Town Administrator, Tim Kilhart, DPW Director, Tom Mahanan. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM. 

1.  The rate hearing was opened at 10:00 AM. A copy of the advertisement was read.  The Commission 
discussed the proposed rate increase and the impact on the rate payers.  The Commission voted unanimously 
to adopt the proposed increased rates affective July 1, 2022.  A copy of the old and new rate schedule is 
attached..   

2.  Tom Mahanna updated the Commission.  Tom has been working with Tim on grant application for 
engineering funding from the Mass Small and Rural Development Fund.  If successful, this grant would provide 
funding for engineering costs for a new treatment plant or connection to Devens, as needed for submission of 
the SRF grant application.   

3. The Minutes of April 27, 2022 were approved without correction.   

4.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:25. 


